FEBRUARY 10, 2025 REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING
w8241 BROWN DEER DR

Meeting called to order by Chairman Nett. Board members present were J. Nett, R. Van, G.
Peterman, L. Stea and P. Nett. Public present Tom and Linda Welty and Greg Yaeger of
Wautoma Shell. Motion by Supervisor Peterman to approve the agenda. Seconded by
Supervisor Van. Motion carried. (board had quorum).

Motion by Supervisor Van to approve the minutes of the January 13, 2025 Caucus and Regular
Town Board meeting. Seconded by Supervisor Peterman. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s report by Treasurer L. Stea: There are two checks that have not been cashed for
over six months. Have sent three letters to each with no response. Check #3790 and check
#3791 will be voided and money put back into the account.

Treasurer Stea advises the board that the end of her term will be March 31, 2025. The new
treasurer will be on the ballot for April 1, 2025. Karin Hetcher will then become the treasurer
elect. New signature cards will have to be done at the bank.

Clerk’s report by Clerk P. Nett: Spring Primary election will be held on February 18, 2025.
Thank you received from the Patterson Memorial Library. Have received notice of prices rising
on QuickBooks and Town Web. Clerk has signed up for WEC conference to be held the end of
September.

Public Comment by Tom Welty

One correspondence and two Zoning matters reviewed.

Greg Yaeger talks regarding his plans of remodel at Wautoma Shell to add a bar.

Discussion held regarding letter of support for Brightspeed . Supervisor Peterman motion to
support Brightspeed for this BEAD grant. Seconded by Supervisor Van. Motion carried.
Discussion regarding blanket Permit to work beside town roads. Motion by Supervisor Van to
approve the permit for 2025. Seconded by Supervisor Peterman. Motion carried.

No report on Bughs Lake Management Dist.

Motion by Supervisor Peterman to approve operator licenses for Heather Bowden and Sally
Spoentgen for Family Fil. Seconded by Supervisor Van. Motion carried.

Report by Allen Stea regarding Wild Rose Fire District and Supervisor Van advises that
Wautoma Fire District last meeting was cancelled.

Report regarding roads: New highway commissioner has resigned. Some brushing will be
happening as long as weather is good.

Motion by Supervisor Van to pay bills with check #3968 to check #3985. Seconded by
Supervisor Peterman. Motion carried.

Motion by Supervisor Peterman to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Supervisor Van.
Motion carried.

Patty Nett, Clerk
NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD ON MONDAY, MARCH 10, 2025 AT 6:30PM
THE REGULAR MEETING DATE FOR THE MONTH OF APRIL WILL BE CHANGED FROM

MONDAY, APRIL 14 TO TUESDAY, APRIL 15 THE BE HELD IMMEDIATELY AFTER THE
ANNUAL MEETING.



